10 DOWNING STREET
LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary 23 November 1986

JAPAN

The Prime Minister was surprised to see from Tokyo telegram
number 1138 that the Japanese press are alleging that she
made some direct criticism of Mr. Nakasone at her meeting
with the Chairman of the Keidanren. The Prime Minister did
not of course make any such criticism, indeed spoke in most
flattering terms of Mr. Nakasone. I should be grateful if

you would ensure that our Embassy put the record straight
with the Japanese Government.

I am copying this letter to the Private Secretary to
the Secretary of State for Trade and Industry.

C. D. POWELL

R. N. Culshaw, Esq.,
Foreign and Commonwealth Office







CONFIDENTIAL

Foreign and Commonwealth Office

London SWI1A 2AH

26 November 1986

Vg Chaar—

Japan

Thank you for your letter of 23 November about Tokyo
Telegram No 1138 and Japanese press accounts of the meeting
between Mr Saito and the Prime Minister. The Tokyo telegram
itself carried Sir John Whitehead's report of his immediate
action with MITI to set the record straight.

We had in fact spoken to the Embassy in Tokyo on the
telephone, since the Japanese Embassy here told us that they
were concerned about the early Japanese press reports and
were taking action to describe the talks at No 10 as very
friendly and constructive.

We have again instructed the Ambassador to use the
opportunities available, particularly those during
Mr Channon's calls this week, to reinforce the record.

I am copying this letter to Timothy Walker (DTI).
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Private Secretary

C D Powell Esqg
10 Downing Street
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